PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD
MINUTES

APRIL 11, 2007

CALL TO ORDER:
Chairwoman Agnes Martin called the meeting of the Planning and Zoning Board to order at 7:30 p.m. on Wednesday April 11, 2007. 

ROLL CALL:
Those present were Agnes Martin, Chairwoman, Darnell Moorer, Vice-Chairman, David Rashmir, Glenn Mathis, Mary Parker, and Nancy Callahan, Secretary. 


Also present was Stephen L. Pearson, Director of Planning, Building and Zoning Dept and Daniel Gallardo, Code Compliance Officer.

APPROVAL OF

MINUTES:
Mr. Rashmir made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 3rd, 2007 meeting as published. Mr. Moorer seconded the motion. Voting on the motion was unanimous. 

OLD BUSINESS:
None.

NEW BUSINESS:
Marquette and Zaketia Kendrick


4085 Tara Drive-Forest Park, Ga. 30297


Conditional Use Permit-“Group Daycare”
Ms. Martin asked Mr. Pearson to give the Staff Report on 4085 Tara Drive for the Conditional Use Permit for a “Group Daycare”.  

Mr. Pearson stated, “This location currently enjoys a conditional use to operate a “family daycare home”; consisting of six (6) to eight (8) children, operating from 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Marquette and Zaketia Kendrick (owners/petitioners) for property located at 4085 Tara Drive, Forest Park, Georgia 30297, petitioned for a conditional use to operate a family daycare in 2003.  This Board considered the petition on April 16, 2003 and voted 4 to 1 to recommend approval. (See attached April 16, 2003 minutes)  The Mayor & Council considered the petition on May 5, 2003 and voted 4 to 1 to approve the conditional use for the home daycare. Marquette and Zaketia Kendrick are currently petitioning for a conditional use to operate a “group daycare” at the 4085 Tara Drive location.  A group daycare would allow care for seven (7) to eighteen (18) children, between the hours of 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.  The Kendrick’s are proposing to make a building addition to the home to acquire the necessary space to house the larger number of children, if the conditional use is approved.  Please refer to the Staff Report contained in the April 16, 2003 minutes for this current petition. The zoning classification has changed from R-70 to R-80 Single Family Residential. The only significant changes are an increase in the amount of children from 6 to 8 to a proposed 7 to 18 and an addition to be constructed onto the home.”

Mr. Moorer stated that the Board did not have the full staff report in terms of how this would effect the environment and so on. Mr. Pearson stated the staff report is exactly the same as the ones he identified and the only difference is the number of children and everything else remains the same. Mr. Moorer asked what the City’s concern was with the number of children given the location and the traffic, was there anything else changed at all.  Mr. Pearson stated no not that he knew of.  The conditions that were there at that time are the conditions that are there now.  

Marquette Kendrick, petitioner stated that what Mr. Pearson stated in the report was accurate and they would be adding another room and would have 7 to 18 children. He also stated that in the future they are looking forward to moving into a commercial building.  This would help them to build the funds toward that project.  
Mr. Rashmir asked Mr. Kendrick, When you came before us the first time in 2003; you had not done this, in retrospect, have you enjoyed it, are you a success, we have information that your neighbors are happy with your business and the place looks great.  Mr. Kendrick stated that he has really enjoyed it. 

Ms. Martin asked if the addition would be just for the children. Mr. Kendrick stated it would be for the children and the current space would be for the after-school kids.  New addition would be for kids from 6 weeks old to 5 years old and current room would be for kids that are school age. The State requires that we have 35 sq. ft. per child. They would like to have a small kitchen so they would not have to walk so far.   Ms. Martin asked if that was allowable. Mr. Pearson stated, if the plans are approved and meets code.  

Mr. Mathis asked once the new building is built, are you going to have adequate play areas. Mr. Kendrick stated the play area is 2,500 sq. ft.

Mr. Moorer stated that he had visited the property and the children were well disciplined, also met with neighbors, Mr. Templeton, Mr. Betts.  The neighbors were very agreeable and that Mr. Kendrick was a good person.

Ms. Martin asked if there were any more questions. There being no more questions, Ms. Martin asked for a motion. 

Mr. Moorer made a motion to approve the petition. Mr. Rashmir seconded the motion. Voting on the motion was unanimous.

Ms. Martin stated that this Board is only a recommendation to Mayor and Council. This will be on the May 7, 2007 agenda of the regular council meeting.

OTHER

BUSINESS:


None.

ADJOURNMENT:
Mary Parker made a motion to adjourn. Glenn Mathis seconded the motion. Voting on the motion was unanimous.
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